
Intelligent Street Lighting programme, phase 2 – Acceptance of funding 
approved. 
 
4 Councillor Richardson, City Convener for Sustainability and Carbon 
Reduction, presented a report regarding the acceptance of funding to deliver phase 
2 of the Intelligent Street Lighting (ISL) programme, advising 
 
(1) that following the implementation in the city centre of phase 1 of the ISL 

programme, it was recognised that ISL should be implemented city wide and 
a bid for funding from the European Regional Development Fund managed 
through the Scottish Government’s 8th City Programme for phase 2 of the ISL 
programme had been successful; 

 
(2) of the objectives of phase 2 of the ISL programme; and 
 
(3) that the estimated cost for the delivery of phase 2 of the programme was 

£1,439,196 and 40% of the costs (£585,278) would be met from the funding 
from the European Regional Development Fund, with the remaining 60% 
being met from an existing capital allocation. 

 
After consideration, the committee agreed to accept £585,278 of funding from the 
European Regional Development Fund. 
 
 


